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Webb's Landing 
Homeowners Association 

Webb's Landing 
Owners 

Dear Fellow Owners, 

Elizabeth Hollyfield 
Stephen J. Miller 
20 Heather Drive 
Lewes, DE 19958 

Meeting Minutes 6-13-95 

I. The third meeting of the Webb's Landing Homeowners 
Association took place on June 3rd, at the residence of Liz 
Hollyfield and Steve Miller, 20 Heather Drive. The meeting 
was called to order at 10:10. It was noted a quorum was not 
in attendance. Fourteen of the thirty-five owners were 
present. 

The prior minutes were adopted as read. 
II. The first item on the agenda was an introduction. 

The officers were all in attendance. They are: 
President James Lawrence 215-735-0169 #5 & 31 
Vice President William Britland 302-947-1574 #34 
Treasurer Joe Gritz 302-945-7347 #5 
Secretary Liz Hollyfield 302-945-1724 #20 

The ARC was also recognized, they are John Purnell (who 
took the place of Paul Staby), Daniel Wien, Donna Brown and 
John Tana. 

III. Problems that had been addressed over the past 
year were noted. They included the resolution of the class A 
and class B membership. Mr. Riggins relinquished his right 
as the class B member. This was accomplished via letters to 
Hr. Riggins and follow up by the lawyer. The appropriate 
papers have been filed at the court house. All owners are 
now class A members and are governed by the covenants. 
Insurance coverage was secured for the common areas. Grass 
cutting and landscaping were taken care of over the year. 

The Agenda was changed to start with the reports of the 
officers and committee. 

IV. Joe Gritz gave the Treasurers report. A copy of 
the report is attached. We now have a base year to go by to 
help in predicting future costs for budgeting purposes. 

In the discussion of the need for the present level of 
membership dues, Brenda Tana inquired about the amount of the 
dues. Questions also arose about the method of delivery of 
the notices for the WLHA meetings. Michelle Ladzinski stated 
she did not get her notice. Liz reported she only received 
one notice back in the mail due to a bad address. We 
discussed using registered mail to send notices, this is an 
added cost but will be done to ensure all members get proper 
notice. 

V. Brenda Tana brought up for discussion that she 
perceived their has been inconsistencies in the enforcement 
of the covenants, conditions and restricts for WLHA. She 
questioned why she was not allowed to run a home daycare at 
her house. She stated she was told by Mr. Riggins that it 



would be okay for her to run her daycare from her house. Jim 
Lawrence read the letter he had initially sent to Brenda Tana 
in regards to the daycare. He explained that we cannot be 
responsible for Mr. Riggins statements. We as officers were 
elected to enforce the covenants. conditions and restrictions 
fairly and equitably. We took over this task while the 
Tana 1 s house was being built and therefor were responsible 
for enforcing the covenants. Brenda asked about changing the 
covenants to allow her to run her daycare out of her home. 
She was asked to develop and submit a change to the covenants 
to be returned in ten days, This amendment will be sent out 
to be voted on along with the nominations for officers. 

Another concern that has been raised is what will be 
considered a tolerable length for the grass. It was noted in 
some local municipalities that one foot is the limit before a 
citation is issued. We will place on the ballot an area to 
vote on this subject. Once the grass reaches the preset 
level a notice will be sent to the owner. If the owner does 
not respond, the grass will be cut and the owner will be sent 
the bill. If the bill is not then paid within a reasonable 
time, a lien will be placed on the property for the court 
fees and cost of the grass cutting. Joe checked into have 
lots mowed. The service is available if anyone is 
interested. 

Adele Jones checked into group rates for trash removal. 
She did not have the exact figure, but believed the charge 
was quoted as $45.00. She will follow up on this 
information. Owners are not obligated to use the same 
company, however, we felt the lower cost and advantages to 
the community (less wear and tear on the roads) would be an 
incentive for changing over to the group provider. 

VI. Nominations for officers were solicited. Charlotte 
Hennegan nominated the whole slate that is currently serving, 
it was seconded by Adele Jones. Brenda Tana nominated 
herself for the office of President. Michelle Ladzinski 
nominated herself for the office of secretary. The ballot 
will be as follows: 

President Jim Lawrence (incumbent) 
Brenda Tana 

Vice President Bill Britland (incumbent) 
unchallenged 

Treasurer Joe Gritz (incumbent) 
unchallenged 
Liz Hollyfi d i 
Mi l 

Volunteers 
David Ladzinski, Ken 

ARC are Tana, 11 1 

and John Purnell. They will pi 
re k to the board. 

wertc:< closed, Adele Jon.es and. 
to b(': the <:,J,z;,ctiontg com.m.it:.tee. 
out regist mail with a e f 

otte 

envelope. Half of the returns will go to 
f lJ to le. 



The audit committee represented by Charlotte Hennegan 
submitted the results of the audit. The auditors found no 
errors and found the budget and books to be in good order. 

John Tana brought up a question about the boat ramp. 
Joe suggested the ARC look into the boat ramp issue. They 
can find out what it will take to complete this project. 

It was noted there is a pollution problem across the 
creek. DNREC has been contacted and they have issued a 
citation to the violators. The deadline to have the problem 
rectified was 5-26-95. It was suggested that we as 
individuals contact DNREC to voice our concerns over this 
problem. We can also as an association send a letter to 
DNREC. We will send out a form letter with the ballots so 
that you can contact DNREC if you would like. 

Another meeting of the WLHA was set for 7-22-95 at 10:00 
a.m. at the home of Joe Gritz and Jim Lawrence, 5 Waterford 
Drive. 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:15 p.m •• 

Respectfully submitted, 

Elizabeth Hollyfield 
Secretary Webb's Landing 
Homeowners Association 



Webb's Landing Homeowners Association, Inc. 

Balance Sheet 

Assets: 
Cash in bank 
Assessments due 

Total Assets 

liabilities & Equity: 
liabilities: 
Deposits for lawn Maintenance 

Total Liabilities 

Equity: 

Total liabilities & Equity 

Income Statement 

Income: 
Assessments Collected 
Interest Income 

Total Income 

Expenses: 
Landscaping 
Insurance 
Legal & Professional Fees 
Electric 
Office Expense 
Taxes 
Misc. 

Total Expenses 

Net Income: 

May31,1995 

2,436.62 
400.00 

$2,836.62 

225.00 
$225.00 

2611.62 

$2,836.62 

$6,600.00 
40.74 

$6,640.74 

$1,205.00 
1,362.00 
1,011.00 

692.60 
47.92 
11.29 
99.31 

$4.429.12 

$2.211.62 


